DRAFT

NORTH HARDIN HIGH SCHOOL

SCHOOL BASED DECISION MAKING COUNCIL MEETING

MINUTES – REGULAR MEETING – February 9, 2006

The regular monthly meeting of the School Based Decision Making Council at North Hardin High School was called to order on Thursday, February 9, 2006, at approximately 6:30 pm by Chairperson Laura McGray.  Those present were:  Carol Dymowski, David Fredricks, Kris Hodge, Tom Johnson, Laura McGray, Ray Phelps, April Pieper, and Michelle Russell.  Those absent were:  Judy Campbell, Bill Dennison, Annette Neblett, and Anna Winchell.

ORDER # 06-087 – ADOPTION OF THE AGENDA – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Kris Hodge to adopt the agenda.

ORDER # 06-088 – ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Ray Phelps to approve the minutes of the January meeting.

FINANCIAL REPORTS – The monthly financial reports were not available for the meeting.

ORDER # 06-089 – APPROVAL OF PERSONNEL ACTIONS – An instructional assistant position vacancy was recommended to be filled by Yvetta Harrington.  The motion was made by Kris Hodge and seconded by Carol Dymowski to approve the personnel recommendation.

VISITORS – Visitors included Maria Batistoni and Michelle Hasty.

ORDER # 06-090 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF DECEMBER MINUTES – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the December meeting minutes.

ORDER # 06-091 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF FINANCIAL REPORTS – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the financial reports from the December meeting.

ORDER # 06-092 - APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY DECISION TO APPROVE THE ASSESSMENT COMMITTEE EXEMPTION POLICY – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the January decision to approve the updated version of the Semester Exam exemption policy.

ORDER # 06-093 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY DECISION TO APPROVE THE TECHNOLOGY COMMITTEE’S PURCHASE REQUESTS – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the January decision to approve the technology committee’s purchase requests in the amount of $29,245.00 – teacher workstations, computers for the second computer production lab to make it a class of 26 stations.  Teachers’ stations that are replaced will be used to create a new typing lab in room 102.  

ORDER # 06-094 – APPROVAL OF SECOND READING OF JANUARY DECISION TO APPROVE REQUESTING SECTION 7 MONEY FOR ATHLETIC SOFTBALL/SOCCER COMPLEX LOCKERS – The motion was made by Ray Phelps and seconded by April Pieper to approve the second reading of the January decision to approve placing the request for the athletic/softball/soccer complex lockers on the section 7 request list for next year (approximately $5000) in order to keep sport equity at the school.

UPDATE FROM CIA INSTRUCTOR – SHELLY HASTY – Shelly Hasty was present at the meeting to update the council members on items involving Curriculum, Instruction, and Assessment (CIA).  

· January 27 – A leadership activity was held with members of the President’s Club and gifted/talented students at North Hardin.

· February 18 – A Principal’s Breakfast will be held from 8:30-10:30 am to recognize students who have an “A” average, excellent test scores, and perfect attendance.

· Mrs. Campbell and Ms. Hasty are busy visiting 10th grade English classes to discuss:  the PLAN test, MAP and past CATS scores, ACT Tests, Governors Scholars, and the 10th graders transcripts.  Also included in the session is a goal-setting exercise in reading and math.

· The Literacy Team met on January 31 and will be reading and discussing the book “Active Questioning.”

· MAPS Test results seem to be very beneficial.  The administration has hopes that the MAPS activities and meeting with the 10th graders will make a huge difference in CATS scores this year.

ORDER # 06-095 – DECISION TABLED UNTIL MARCH 2006 – Maria Batistoni was present at the meeting to request $1000 from the NHHS site-based council for the annual Project Graduation activities.   The motion was made by Michelle Russell and seconded by Ray Phelps to table the decision until the March meeting when financial statements are available.

INFORMATION ITEMS 

· The council received copies of the monthly accident list, the nurse’s office report, and SBDM committees’ minutes.

· Chad Walker and Cortney Evans will travel to San Antonio with Ms. McGray and Mr. Moore to an MCE conference to train students to come back to school and help other students with the BRAC transition.

· Michelle Russell and Cely Williams will take 7 or 8 students to the State Alcohol Prevention Conference.

· Homecoming, state wrestling competition, and the 17th District Governor’s Cup Academic competition are coming up.

· Judy Campbell and Annette Neblett are teacher and parent representatives on the new Superintendent’s Screening Committee.

· The wind symphony will perform on Valentine’s Day at the PAC.  Tickets are $10.

NEW BUSINESS – The Discipline Committee has been requested to discuss holes in jeans worn by students.  

ORDER # 06-096 – ADJOURNMENT – The motion was made by April Pieper and seconded by Carol Dymowski to adjourn the meeting.

____________________________

Bill Dennison, Principal, Chairman

